


VILLAGE OF CENTERTOWN
BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING
February 26, 2019


The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of Centertown, Missouri, was called to order at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 26, 2019, by Chairman Whitaker, in the Village Hall at 1227 Broadway.  On roll call, the following members were present:

	Celine Whitaker
             	Paula Hinshaw
 	Heather Hunger
	Sherry Kempf
	Adam Brown

Trustee Brown made a motion to accept the tentative agenda as published, Trustee Hunger seconded, and carried on roll call vote.

AYES:  5 – Whitaker, Hinshaw, Hunger, Kempf, Brown

Chairman Whitaker asked if there were any questions or comments from the residents in attendance.  There were none.

Minutes – January 29, 2019 – Minutes were provided to board members prior to meeting.  Chairman Pro Tem Hinshaw made a motion to accept minutes as written.  Trustee Kempf seconded and carried on roll call to approve.

AYES:  5 – Whitaker, Hinshaw, Hunger, Kempf, Brown

FINANCIAL REPORT:  

January 2019 bank reconciliations for all accounts were provided Board Members and public in attendance.  Provided Board Members January 2019 bank statements for all accounts as support documents to the bank reconciliation.  Total of all accounts:  $786,542.92.

The large increase in the Village’s Operating Fund is due to receipt of 2018 real estate taxes from Cole County.  Trustee Brown asked if the Village receives notifications of delinquent real estate taxes.  The Village does not.
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VILLAGE CLERK REPORT:  

Provided debit card/online transaction spreadsheet to Board Members and public in attendance.  Village expenditures: $584.31. Waterworks expenditures: $78.30.

No shut offs on February 4th.  Provided a current printout of aged receivables to Board Members.  12 past due notifications have been mailed, as well as email notification if customer has provided an email address.  Shut off is scheduled after 9 a.m. on March 4, 2019.

Centertownmo.org has had a total of 84 visitors (up from 65) the past 30 days.

Sample ballot provided to board members.  Celine “Sally” Whitaker, Heather Hunger, and Adam Brown will appear on the ballot.  Citizens can apply as a write in candidate until March 22nd.

MoDOT has been contacted concerning Rt U sign that was hit by a truck and the two speed limit signs on Rt NN that were blown off by recent winds.

Annual Major Water Usage Report has been filed the Department of Natural Resources (DNR).

Provided board members a copy of DNR’s Engineering Sanitary Survey completed on January 10, 2019.  Compliance with the Missouri Safe Drinking Water Law was evaluated.  Centertown Waterworks was found to be in compliance based on the observations made at the time of the evaluation.

Board members discussed the request from caring.com to place a link on the village’s webpage.  Following discussion it was determined that the board does not want to take any action at this time.

Completed Sunshine Law request from American Transparency for employee data.

Federal and State quarterly taxes have been paid.
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OLD BUSINESS:

BILL NO. 0019-003, FINANCIAL SERVICES AGREEMENT:  Trustee Kempf made a motion for the first reading of Bill No. 0019-003, an ordinance authorizing the Chairman to enter into a financial services Agreement with Piper Jaffray & Company, Trustee Hunger seconded, and carried on roll call vote.

AYES:  5 – Whitaker, Hinshaw, Hunger, Kempf, Brown

Village Attorney, Mark Comley, has reviewed agreement. Following a brief discussion, Trustee Brown made a motion for the second and final reading of Bill No. 0019-003, an ordinance authorizing the Chairman to enter into a financial services Agreement with Piper Jaffray & Company, Trustee Hunger seconded, and carried on roll call vote.

AYES:  5 – Whitaker, Hinshaw, Hunger, Kempf, Brown

The motion passes.  Bill No. 0019-003 becomes Ordinance 187.

WATER TOWER DNR APPLICATION UPDATE:  Gary Davis, Bartlett & West Representative, briefed the board that the Water Tower DNR application was submitted prior to the deadline.  Darleen Groner, DNR Representative, has not had the opportunity to review.

COLE COUNTY GRANT UPDATE:  Much discussion concerning the initial intent of this grant: Stormwater improvements, parking, safety.  Further discussion about ADA stall in front of Tammy’s Restaurant.  Plan impacts more than one party.  Trustee Brown agreed to meet with Tammy one more time before final plan is chosen.  Trustee Kempf asked to attend the meeting as well.  Will choose final plan following meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

REVIEW OF SNOW PLOWING PROCEDURES:  Reviewed snow plowing procedures:  Begin plowing at 1” on snow fall, salt roads before and after, plow Crowes and Tammy’s parking lots (belong to Village), plow up and back, can’t plow to pavement due to damage to chip seal.  Discussed the meaning of blue street signs, private road?  Will inquire.
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ESTIMATED WATER BILLS:  Discussed estimated water bills for the month of December and January due to extreme temperatures and snow fall.  Adjustments will be made to customer’s bills, if underbilled or overbilled, and letters of explanation will be provided.  

SPRING ROAD REPAIRS:  Cole County is trying to stay away from pot hole repair.  States it is our responsibility.  Request residents notify village of any pot holes.  Lookout Trail is our responsibility, not Rt U or Rt NN.  

A motion to pay bills was made by Trustee Hunger, seconded by Trustee Brown and carried on roll call vote.

AYES:  5 – Whitaker, Hinshaw, Hunger, Kempf, Brown

Derek McCubbin, Chief Water Operator, updated board members on the installation of a new 2” meter at the old armory.  All required equipment will be here in two days.  JBB Excavating was scheduled to do the job but has returned to full time employment.  Derek  spoke to Bill Brown who will do the job for $85/hr.  Mr. Brown will send his certificate of liability.  Derek will coordinate time/date for installation.  Affected residents will be notified.

There being no further business, Trustee Hunger made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Brown seconded, and carried on roll call vote.

AYES:  5 – Whitaker, Hinshaw, Hunger, Kempf, Brown

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is March 26, 2019.




